
Volume 36, Issue  36                                                  November 9, 2021  

 

Eastminster Messenger           
     Heads, Hearts & Hands for Christ in Service & Celebration 

Recall a Wandering Sheep 
 

Dear, Kind Shepherd, for thine own name and for thine 
honor’s sake, recall a wandering sheep, and bring me to 
feed again in the sweet pastures of thy love.  O magnify thy 
grace in me, a poor creature, and be thou glorified by my 
consolation.   
 

I thank thee and adore thee, sweet Jesus, for any small 
streams of comfort, any glimpse of relief, to my distressed 
mind.  Show me again the reviving light of thy counte-
nance.  Let me once more enjoy sweet communion with 
thee, and my trembling soul find refuge in thy bleeding 
wounds.   
 

Help me to walk more circumspectly, and never to spend 
another day in so foolish, vain, and worldly a manner, see-
ing its dreadful consequences are the wounding of my own 
soul, offending my dear Lord, grieving the Holy Spirit, and 
filling me full of sorrow, darkness, and in devotion.  O give 
me strength from above to walk more closely with my God. 
   
  -Martha Laurens Ramsay, 1759-1811 

 
 

Please pray for the following:  Rose 
Kuhn; Julie Summit; Tid Turner; Jane 
Williams; Mike Crecelius; Mae Chin; 
Jayne Manis; Sue Kuhs; Allen Sander-
son; Walt Lowe; Jane Williams.   

If you have a prayer request or wish 
to be removed from the list, please 

contact Leslie Webb at epcprayers@gmail.com or call 
the church office. 

 

Eastminster Presbyterian Women 
(EPW) 

 
WOMEN IN PRAYER 

What an exciting environment we are creating! All our 
voices raised together in PRAYER and PRAISE as a testi-
mony to our commitment to growing nearer to God. 
EPW November prayer focus: Pastoral Nominating 
Committee and our Eastminster congregation. 

Please call Barbara Kuykendall at 812-217-3142 or Nan-
cy Sanderson at 812-483-5780 to commit to prayer all 
in unison at 11:15 AM Wednesdays, November 17 and 
24, either at home or in our sanctuary.  

Remember November 10th prayers will be at home, 
because of Pat Manis’ funeral in the sanctuary. 

December’s Wednesday prayer times will be available 
for sign-up at the December 1st EPW gathering. 

Thank you to all who dressed up for  
our Halloween service! 



We extend our sympathy to Bob and Susan Parson 

and to Stacie Schalasky  on the death of Bob’s moth-

er, Stacie’s grandmother, Dorothy Parsons who 

passed away on October 30, 2021. 

 

 

 

Sympathy is extended to Jayne 

Manis and family  in the death 

of Pat Manis who passed away 

on November 2, 2021. 

 

Stewardship Report 

We’re deeply thankful to all those who 

have returned Commitment Cards for 

2022.  A total of 44 cards have been 

returned.  If you have yet  to return 

yours, the Stewardship Committee and 

the Budget & Finance Committee encourage you to do so as 

we seek to finalize our budget for the coming year. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Hi Eastminster Family! 
 
Per the request of Caze School, we have been asked to 
do things a bit differently for this year’s Christmas Bas-
kets. Instead of Eastminster folks, classes, etc., sponsor-
ing an entire family, we have been asked to sponsor indi-
vidual students who are in need.  
 
Angels will be available for pick up the week before 
Thanksgiving. Each student will need 1 solid color polo, 
pants, a book and a small toy. You may also purchase a 
grocery gift card to go with your Angel if you wish. If you 
choose not to purchase a grocery gift card, the Deacons 
will provide one for you.  
 
Don’t worry if all the  Angels get adopted before you get 
your chance to adopt one, more names can be obtained 
from the school. You may drop items off at the church 
office. Please contact Sabrina Holden at 812-205-9609 or 
the church for more information. Thank you! All items 
have to wrapped and placed into a large gift bag.  
 
Your Deacons  
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Church Communication Lines 

Phone#: 476-3355/Fax: 476-8755 

Web: eastminsterchurch.com     

Email: epc@epcevv.com 

Sound Engineer: Ron Harper 

Videographer: Jack Garcia 

Social Media Admin: Tony McClees 
tmcclees@illinois.edu 

 
Jenny Kuhs: Digital Sign Admin 
Jennifer_ann_09@yahoo.com 

 
Prayer Chain Captain: Leslie Webb or at 

epcprayers@gmail.com 
 
 

 

Eastminster Staff 

Mike Cantrell - Handyman 

Mary Fulkerson - Office Manager 

Trey Fulkerson - Youth/Pastoral Assist. 

Alanna Keenan - Director of Music 

Anslee LaChance - Nursery Worker 

Marian LaChance - Housekeeper 

Ryan Luttrull - Organist 

JT Silence - Pastor 


